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1 Welcome and introductions
1.1 Paul Bennett welcomed Gordon Dalton to the meeting and introduced the other meeting attendees to him. 

2 Background

2.1 Mike Jennings gave an overview of the reason for the meeting 
3 The Irish Research Staff Association

3.1 Gordon Dalton explained that he had contacted other researchers in Ireland, the UK and elsewhere but none were available to attend this meeting. He gave a presentation using powerpoint slides on proposals for a European Research Staff Association. He explained the aims and objectives of these proposals as being to continue the representation of researchers provided by the Irish RSA at national level, at a European level, on the basis that ‘bigger is better’ and because national bodies do not implement policy on research issues. A Europe-wide forum would also give RSA bodies opportunities to learn from each other. He explained that collaboration was definitely being sought – for HERSC either to encompass the proposed ERSA or to work with the ERSA. 
4 HERSC 
4.1 Jens Vraa-Jensen gave the meeting an overview of HERSC, explaining that it included representatives from ETUCE affiliated unions which included academic staff and researchers in their membership, and that the membership of the HERSC was well-established and extensive, and included unions dedicated to research staff as well as those with broader memberships. He observed that the improvement of working terms and conditions of service was essentially trade union work. He noted that a wide range of other issues of relevance to researchers were covered by the work of HERSC such as intellectual property and short-term contract staff. 
5 General discussion 

5.1 There was a general discussion regarding collaboration between a potential ERSA and HERSC. The meeting observed that it was important to work effectively together for two reasons: the economic crisis which meant that employment conditions were severely threatened, and because the European Commission were adept at using ‘divide and rule’ to play similar but competing organisations off against each other. Working through a single, common structure would therefore be preferable. Gordon Dalton would potentially be able to engage with HERSC as a member of IFUT. 
5.2 The UK and Irish RSAs were not in a position to seek affiliation to EI/ETUCE because they did not have a fee-paying membership base, nor were they academic staff unions. They needed to be an independent entity and were instead funded at least to some extent, by the UK tax payer. 

5.3 IFUT would like to achieve the best possible structure to enable members of the IRSA to become members of IFUT and to work through IFUT while retaining an identity and structure of their own in some appropriate form. The IRSA would be happy for IFUT to officially take on the legalities of researchers’ employment issues. As with UCU and the UKRSA, IFUT and the IRSA were planning to develop a proper memorandum of understanding. 
5.4 HERSC would investigate two models for researcher integration with the EI:
· Work to continue towards the establishment of EURSA as a separate, independent and autonomous association with a memorandum of understanding with HERSC and ETUCE. HERSC would consider assistance in the regulatory and legal aspects of EURSA agenda.
· OR ( the strong preference of colleagues working within the HERSC), the proposed agenda of EURSA to be subsumed in the organisation of ETUCE and EI, where HERSC would undertake responsibilities and administration of researcher interests in European context: lobbying, career forums and networking.
5.5 Trade unions were altruistic and idealistic and concerned to build a strong sense of social justice and would therefore support researchers alongside other academics. Trade unionists would not want to work alongside colleagues in worse conditions than their members. 
5.6 There was a working committee on doctoral education within HERSC which worked mainly via email. It may be possible to make the remit of this group broader to include the work of researchers. 

5.7 The meeting discussed a proposal for the ETUCE/HERSC to establish a research entity to look after the research agenda. There had been a series of ETUCE seminars for researchers (funded by the European Commission) in the 1990s which had helped to keep the ETUCE structures up to date on research issues. This could potentially be reinstated. It was agreed that the IRSA would be consulted regarding an agenda item for the next HERSC meeting in Bucharest and that working with RSAs would also be put forward as an agenda item. 
5.8 It would also be proposed that ETUCE revisited the model of previous years and looked at reinstating regular seminars that brought researchers together. 
5.9 The IRSA would look at the ETUCE and EI websites in order to become more familiar with the range of activities conducted by these organisations. 

5.10 A brief note of the meeting, concentrating particularly on the outcomes would be made by UCU and this would be circulated to ETUCE and David Robinson (Education International). 
UCU page 1
UCU Error! Reference source not found.page 2

